
Goshen Township Board of Trustees 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

August 5, 2024 

Attending: Trustees: Daryl G. Flowers- Joe Sherman and R Allen Barrett  

 Fiscal Officer Tammy L Sherman 

   Zoning Officer Bob Wood  

Guest Fred Rush  

               Not Present: N/A 

The August meeting of the Goshen Township Trustees took place on Monday August 5, 
2024 at the Goshen Township Hall Allen called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM  

Minutes were read and approved, Motion made Allen approved the Minutes as 
presented. Seconded by Joe (3 yes- 0 nay) 

  Tammy presented the following financial reports with the board members: bank 
statements as well as the Bank Rec for each month, Star Ohio & Quest statements, Revenue 
Status report as of 7/1/2024, Receipt Listing, Payment Listing, Appropriation Status by Fund as 
of 7/31//2024, Comparison of Budget and Appropriated funds report and Appropriation 
Supplemental report for the year.  

 Upon certification from the Fiscal Officer that funds were available, Joe motioned to pay 
invoices and payroll as presented. Motion seconded Daryl (3 yes-0 nays) With no further 
discussion, checks were distributed and signed.   
 
Old Business:  
Budget committee resolution was discussed, after a brief discussion Daryl motioned to accept 
the current formula used for Local Government Distribution Joe second the motion.  (3 yes-0 
nays)  
Minutes are posted on the Townships website.  
 
New Business 
Fiscal officer discussed the change with Quest FCU credit card rewards program.  Daryl motion 
to remove Goshen Townships credit card from the program not earning cash back. Allen second 
the motion (3 yes 0 nays)  
Legge’s Excavating LLC bid snow removal for Goshen Township for the 2024-2025 winter. Daryl 
motion to accept the bid as submitted with Joe seconding the motion (3 yes 0 nays)  
Board of Health mailed Goshen’s budget for 2025 = $7860.00.  
Fiscal officer reached out to Middlefield Bank with questions and was offered the current rate 
of 4.50% for the Townships Money Market checking account and Money Market accounts.   



Roads:  
Hardin County North of 309 has been completed.    
   
Zoning:  
A Weaver property on St Rt 67 needs to survey off 3 acres from his business according to the 
Health Dept.  
Joe will call Joe Holland about his property.   
Bob will send a letter to the occupants at the Oborn Sawmill, Keller properties.   
Hastings property was discussed.   
Zoning committee meeting is still needed. 
 
McKendree: 
Trustee Sherman motioned to waive the opening and closing cost for Paul Rickenbacher. Paul 
had the contract to mow the McKendree cemetery for the past 69 years.  Daryl seconded the 
motion 3 yes 0 nays.  
Trustee Sherman motion to have Paul’s wife Nancy fulfill his mowing contract for the remainder 
of 2024 Daryl seconded the motion 3 yes 0 nays  
 
Committee:  
Trustee Barrett- Renewal Levy will be on the November ballot.   
Trustee Sherman report the cemetery has been busy and is preparing for mausoleum project to 
begin after Sept. 1, 2024.   
Trustee Flowers reported the Health Dept. needs to fill position.  
Looking to appoint Jordan Temple to the advisory Board.  
Suggestion was made for the Health dept. to use the UAN system for budgets etc.  
 
 
 There being no further business brought before the Board, Joe motioned to adjourn the 
meeting at 6:09PM. Second by Allen motion carried.   

            The next Regular Meeting of the Goshen Township Board of Trustees will be held 
Monday, Sept. 2, 2024 – 5:30 PM at the Goshen Township Hall. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

    

____________________________   _____________________________ 

R. Allen Barrett, Chairman    Tammy L Sherman, Fiscal Officer 

___________________________                                         ________________________________ 
Daryl G. Flowers, Trustee                                                 Joseph C. Sherman, Trustee 


